
 

 

 

 

 

 
  310 CITY HALL 

 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

 SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

 EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

 PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

September 17, 2021 

 

 

Lavern M Swits 

120 Winter St W 

St Paul MN 55103-1835 

 

VIA MAIL 

 

  

RE: Remove or Repair of the Structure at 120 Winter Street 

 

Dear Lavern Swits or Representative: 

 

This is to confirm that on September 14, 2021 at the Legislative Hearing at which no one 

appeared, Legislative Hearing Officer Marcia Moermond recommended that the City Council 

order the building be removed within 15 days with no option for repair. 

 

If you wish to contest to this recommendation and give live testimony remotely at the City 

Council Public Hearing on October 20, 2021 between 3:30 p.m. and 5:00 p.m., please contact 

me at 651-266-8515 or legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us to let our staff know before noon.  If 

I don’t hear from you, I will assume you are not appealing further.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Joanna Zimny 

Executive Assistant 

 

c: Rehab and Removal Staff 
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